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2016: A look back
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The vacant Cummins plant found a new tennant right 
away in 2016, as All States Ag Parts, announced their 
move to Lake Mills. Since the move. All States has 
expanded their presence in the community and added 
jobs, earning them the distinction of LMCDC Co-Business 
of the Year for 2016.

At the LMCDC Annual Meeting, LuAnn Scholbrock and 
Kari Wagner were introduced as new board members.

The Glenville-Emmons school board looked at closing 
the border, and discontinuing the open enrollment policy 
in effect with Lake Mills. The issue was discussed in 
December 2015, and again in January, with no proposal 
offered and many speaking against the move.

For the first time in 16 years, 
the Bulldog wrestling team 
advanced to the State Dual 
Tournament with a win in the 
regional dual meet, held in 
Lake Mills.
While the team mustered a 
seventh place finish at state, 
individual wrestler, Slade 
Sifuentes, was crowned a 
champion.

Next Generation Technolo-
gies joined the Main Street 
business community, as they 
partnered with WCTA and 
opened a retail/service loca-
tion in Lake Mills.

With the passing of owner, 
Diane Brackey, local 
institution, The Grand Cafe, 
closed its doors in March.

It was soon announced 
that Ay Jalisco would open 
a location in the former 
restaurant.

Rice Lake restoration was 
completed in early spring 
as a new dam on the 
south side of the lake was 
completed.

by Doug
1003 South Washington • Lake Mills

641-592-5772
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David’s
SUPER FOODS

103 North Washington, Lake Mills
 641-592-0051

CAVETT’S
LAWN & GARDEN EQUIPMENT

605 N. Mill St. • Lake Mills, IA 50450
641-592-2141

www.cavetts.com

Redinger 
Drug

“Where you get the best for less”
219 W. Main, Lake Mills, IA

641-592-0141

WINNEBAGO 
INSURANCE AGENCY

See Renee Ingledue, Terry Olsen, or Cathy Bernhard

301 W. Main, Lake Mills 
641-592-1271 or 1-866-592-1271

GILBERTSON 
TOOL & DIE, INC.

211 North Western, Lake Mills, IA 
641-592-0100

704 E. Main 
Lake Mills, IA

1-800-592-6105 
www.wctatel.net

May 2016 June 2016April 2016

With 2016 being a 
presidential election year, 
local, state and national 
candidates, face a primary 
election in April.
At the county level, both 
Winnebago and Worth 
had races for sheriff and 
supervisor.

LMHS graduate, Tony Wirt, 
released his first novel, “A 
Necessary Act,” in April 
and marked the release 
with two book signings in 
his hometown.
Wirt would later return 
to Lake Mills to be the 
keynote speaker at the 
Back to School breakfast in 
August. 

Long-time city clerk, Sheryl 
Bell, told the council that 
she would be retiring in 
early 2016, allowing them 
the opportunity to work 
on a replacement plan 
throughought the year.
Bell will retire officially at 
the end of this month.

The Lake Mills Care Center, 
announced the hiring of a 
new administrator, Amanda 
Creen, in early May.

After several unsuccessful 
referendums, county 
voters passed an issue 
to construct a new public 
safety center, on the north 
side of Forest City. The 
new structure will house 
the jail, sheriff’s office, 
and communications 
department.

LMHS Concert Band and 
Chorus earned Division I 
ratings at the Large Group 
contest.

Five individual and group 
track entries qualified 
for the State Track meet 
in Des Moines, with the 
boys shuttle hurdle team 
bringing home the highest 
finish—4th place in the 
state.

Salem Lutheran Church 
welcomed Pastor Joel 
Guttomson as their new 
pastor.

Drs. Thao and Michael Mehlhoff purchased the practice 
of Dr. Keith Johnson, and are operating as Lake Mills 
Family Dental.

A project of the Lake Mills Project Citizen class, having 
crossing guards at strategic locations, was approved by 
the Lake Mills School Board, and the program was in 
place at the start of the 2016-17 school year.
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202 N. Washington, Lake Mills
 641-592-2800

106 E. Main
Lake Mills, IA

641-592-5060

NORSEMEN

106 West Main, Lake Mills, IA

641-592-0041

Manufacturers 
Bank & Trust

43437 225th Ave.
Lake Mills, IA

641-592-4206

877 North Lake Street, Lake Mills, IA
641-592-7700

107 W. Main St., Lake Mills, IA
641-592-5611

105 North Lake, Lake Mills, IA • 641-592-2660
www.ftsbbank.com

107 S. Mill St., Lake Mills
641-592-0900

September 2016

August 2016July 2016

Preliminary plans have been made for a fu-
ture Winnebago County Conservation Department 
Education Center, that would be located just south of 
the Highway 69 and Highway 9 intersection, and would 
replace the existing facility in Thorpe Park that serves 
as conservation department offices and education cen-
ter.

“We have been talking about this project probably 
about 10 years,” said County Conservation Director, 
Robert Schwartz. “But now, we have a Friends of 
Winnebago County Conservation Foundation, Inc., 
and they will become kind of an arm that will help us 
develop partnerships, get the word out and help us to 
raise money for the project.” The Friends of Winnebago 
County Conservation is a non-profit organization, and 
all donations are tax deductible.

The conceptual drawing at left is courtesy of Sand 
Creek Post and Beam, and represents a style chosen as a 
favorite by the board.

“The board liked the aesthetics and the layout of the 
Sand Creek product,” said Schwartz, who noted that 
the building can be configured to fit the needs of the 
purchaser. He said the group paid $2,500 for the initial 
plans, and will have final plans drawn up should they 

pursue this avenue. He noted that initial plans call for a 
walk-out basement, which would be possible due to the 
slope of this location. 

“I like the concept,” noted Supervisor Mike Stensrud. 
“And, they could not have picked a better spot. I think 
this would look really fantastic there.” 

Location, said Schwartz, was one of the key factors 
in the project.

“The board all liked the central location—it will be 
about equal distance for all communities in the county,” 
Schwartz noted. 

In addition to the prime location (central and on a 
hard surfaced road), Schwartz said the group was drawn 
to the space it will make available for programming. 

“When the county bought this building in 1973, the 
conservation director at the time lived here,” Schwartz 
said. “It is not user-friendly; it is not handicapped ac-
cessible, and it is about 1,500 square feet in size.” The 
new building, would be 7,200 square feet, with a walk-
out basement, main level and loft area. The main level 
would feature a Great Room, with seating for 90-100 
people. 
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Prices reported by Five Star Co-
op., at the Scarville location, as 
of Tuesday. Prices subject to 
change.
  2015 2016
Corn  $3.39 $2.96
Soybeans $8.94 $9.81

THURSDAY
Partly Cloudy 71° 49°

FRIDAY
Partly Cloudy 72° 56°

SATURDAY
Scattered T-Storms, 60% 74° 60°

SUNDAY
Patly Cloudy 77° 59°

MONDAY
Partly Cloudy 78° 61°

$1.00
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n Inside

n Markets

n Weather

Official temperatures and pre-
cipitation as recorded by the Lake 
Mills Power Plant are as follows:
Date Hi Low Prec.
Aug. 16 86° 63° —
Aug. 17 88° 64° 1.48”
Aug. 18 89° 66° —
Aug. 19 79° 62° .02”
Aug. 20 71° 52° .23”
Aug. 21 78° 56° .26”
Aug. 22 81° 59° —

n Area briefs

Minnesota bus 
trip reminder

Seats are still available for 
September’s motorcoach excur-
sion to southwestern Minnesota 
to enjoy “Petroglyphs and 
Prairies.” The trip, sponsored 
by the Winnebago and Hancock 
County Conservation Boards, will 
be held Saturday, Sept. 10, and 
will include two destinations and 
two meal stops. The focus of the 
trip will be the Native American 
culture of southern Minnesota 
(including the fascinating rock 
drawings they created) and the 
prairies that they called home. 

The bus will depart from 
Garner and Forest City early 
in the morning and will travel 
first to the Pipestone National 
Monument. There, everyone will 
have the opportunity to browse 
through the visitor center and 
museum, watch a film about the 
monument, and view demonstra-
tions. 

After a lunch stop, the tour 
will continue on to the Jeffers 
Petroglyphs State Historic Site. 
While there, everyone will get to 
view Native American and prai-
rie displays in the visitor center, 
watch a short film, and take a 
guided tour of the petroglyphs 
(rock drawings). 

After a dinner stop, the excur-
sion will return later that evening. 

The tour will be led by 
Winnebago County Naturalist 
Lisa Ralls and Hancock County 
Naturalist Jason Lackore. The 
cost for the trip covers everything 
except the two meals. 

Trip packets, including the trip 
itinerary, will be mailed out to all 
participants about a week before 
the trip. 

If anyone would like more 
information about the trip, they 
can contact Lisa Ralls at 641-
565-3390 or Jason Lackore at 
641-923-2720.

Winnebago County Conservation 
seeks new education center 

Wirt credits small town 
for big success 

On the cusp of a new school year, a large 
gathering congregated last Friday morning 
in the Lake Mills Community School foyer, 
to start the year off on the right foot with the 
annual Back to School Breakfast, sponsored 
by the Lake Mills Chamber Development 
Corporation.

During the morning, those attending had 
the opportunity to meet new staff mem-
bers, and welcome back returning staff 
for another year. This year, LMCS is wel-
coming 12 new additions to the staff: eight 
new teachers; two learning assistants; and, 
two administrative assistants. (Read about 
the new staff members and other Back to 
School stories, including a fall sports pre-
view in Section B of this paper).

Author Tony Wirt, who this year pub-
lished his first novel, ‘A Necessary Act,’ was 
the keynote speaker for the event and heaped 
praise on the community and school for get-
ting him to this point in his life.

Always an avid writer, Wirt noted that after 
graduating from LMCS in 1995, he attended 
the University of Iowa, majoring in journal-

ism and 
mass 
commu-
nication, 
but it 
was one 
moment 
in high 
school 
that real-
ly set his 
career in 
motion.

He 
recalled 

basketball coach Kevin Nelson lamenting 
the fact that he would have to write up stories 
about his team for the Lake Mills Graphic. 
Wirt, without thinking, piped up and volun-
teered to take that load off of his shoulders. 
Nelson said that he would see if that would 
be alright, and soon a career was born.

Wirt parlayed his experience writing bas-
ketball, and later that year, baseball stories 
for the Graphic into a gig with the student 
newspaper at the University of Iowa.

“I applied, not expecting anything, be-
cause the Daily Iowan was one of the best 
college newspapers in the country,” he 
recalled. “But, I went into the interview 
and brought along my clippings from the 
Graphic. They called me later and offered 
me the job.” He credited the news clippings 
from the Graphic for getting him the oppor-
tunity to write for  the Daily Iowan. 

While at the Daily Iowan, Wirt honed his 
writing skills even further. “Where I learned 
the most at the University of Iowa was writ-
ing for the Daily Iowan,” he said, noting that 
it taught him how to really write and what a 
deadline was.

He would build on this experience to 
land a job at the University of Iowa Sports 
Information Department, where the down-
time experienced on bus rides throughout 

the Big Ten, gave him the opportunity to 
think about and start drafting his novel.

Now as a published author, whose book is 
in and out of the Amazon Top 100 in sales, 
looks back on the opportunities he had grow-
ing up in Lake Mills and attending LMCS as 
important pieces to his career.

“Small towns sometimes have a bad rap 
for having nothing going on—and that can 
be true,” he admitted. “But, small towns, 
I think, while they may not have a lot of 
ready-made opportunities, there is room 
and opportunity to make your own.” He 
added that when he volunteered to write 
sports for the Graphic, “I was just some 
punk kid, who had no idea what he was 
doing. In a bigger town, there is no way 

that a high school kid gets to write for the 
paper, but here, I had that opportunity. For 
that, and countless other experiences I had in 
this town and this school, I am forever grate-
ful.”

After the keynote speaker, Superintendent, 
Chad Kohagen recapped the summer proj-
ects readying the school for a new year, 
and thanked the staff for their efforts. He 
particularly thanked the school board, ad-
ministrators and others for making his first 
year positive as he looks forward to entering 
his second year at the helm of the district. 
“Some of the scariness has been replaced by 
excitement,” he noted. He concluded para-
phrasing a comment he had seen in the Des 
Moines Register, about the Des Moines pub-
lic schools talking about climate and culture. 
“That is what we are committed to doing 
here,” he said. “We are committed to creat-
ing a climate and culture for all of our kids 
that is about lifting others up and creating a 
positive environment every single day.”

Terry Gasper/LAKE MILLS GRAPHIC 

Top left: Tony Wirt returned to 
Lake Mills Community School 
as the keynote speaker for 
the annual Back to School 
Breakfast, last Friday morning. 

Bottom left: LMCS Staff 
members Brook Christianson 
and Jennifer Thoma 
(foreground) listen to the 
program presented by Wirt, 
Superintendent Chad Kohagen, 
LMEA President Jason Blaser 
and LMAMA representative, 
Doug Domokos.

Breaking news • Updated photo galleries • Video from area events • Updated obituary listings
Why wait until Wednesday, when you can access news anytime and anywhere you desire?

Visit us today and see for yourself!

www.lmgraphic.com

Small towns sometimes have a bad 
rap for having nothing going on—

and that can be true.   
Tony Wirt, 

speaking of his life growing up in Lake Mills and at 
LMCS.

See EDUCATION CENTER, Page 3

An overnight storm ripped 
through part of Lake Mills 
in early July, leaving in its 
path, extensive damage to 
property and trees.

After discussing—some-
times heatedly—a pro-
posed South Winnebago 
Street and North 3rd 
Avenue refurbishing proj-
ect, an August vote gave 
the project a green light.
Engineering has been 
completed, and the moving 
of utilities is well underway. 
The city will soon be send-
ing out bids, and awarding 
the project, with construc-
tion to begin this spring.

Diane Clark, a mem-
ber of the Iowa Board of 
Medicine, was elected to 
be the first non-physician 
to lead the board since its 
inception over 130 years 
ago.

Nathan Sletten, a LMHS 
graduate and former mem-
ber of the local band, Nate 
and the Moonlighters, 
now a band instructor in 
Earlham, was nominated 
for an Educator GRAMMY 
for the second time.
Sletten reached the quarter 
final level (top 25).

Local archer, John Carlson, 
brought home a gold med-
al from the Iowa Summer 
Games for his proficiency 
in the sport. 

As the start of the new school year loomed, LMCS announced 
a number of new staff members: seven teachers; two teaching 
aides; and, two administrative staff members.

Rylee Bowman, Miss Worth County, represented her fair at 
the Iowa State Fair.

Pastor Rob Lanphere was called to lead Asbury United 
Methodist Church and Northwood Methodist Church.

Pickle Ball took the community by storm, as up to 70 plus 
people of all ages showed up to play the sport daily at 
Oakwood Park tennis courts.

The Winnebago County Conservation Board laid out plans 
for a new nature center to hopefully be constructed east of 
Thompson.

Heavy fall rains threatened harvest season for many area 
farmers. While delaying the start of the season, the harvest 
proved to be a good one for most in our area with good yields 
and quality.

Despite a small decline in enrollment, LMCS started a project 
that will add more class space in the elementary area, primarly 
to account for increasing numbers of special needs students 
in the district.
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105 North Mill Street 
Lake Mills, IA 50450

877-592-6767
Offering complete coverage for 

your life . . .
Call for quotes today from many 

leading carriers right under one roof

DAVE’S 
AUTO SERVICE

101 West Main
Lake Mills, IA

641-592-9951

EPLAND 
TRUCKING

Lake Mills, IA • 641-592-5787

505 S. 1st Ave. E.
Lake Mills, IA
641-592-3900

HRISTIANSON 
INTERIORS

113 North Mill Street • Lake Mills
641-592-2090

Leon Christianson, Owner • Marisa Koppen, Designer      

WILKINSON TOOL & DIE 
MARK WILKINSON 

43066 225th Avenue 
Lake Mills, IA 50450
641-592-1120

Harris Honsey, Broker24582 Lakeside Dr. • Lake Mills, IA
641-592-1036  

See our listings on www.NIowaRealty.com

October 2016

November 2016

December 2016

The LMCS volleyball team 
capped a stellar season 
with a 44-0 record and a 
No.4 state ranking. The 
team once again advanced 
to the Regional final 
contest.

Continuing the hot streak 
to LMCS, the Marching 
Band brought home a 
Division I rating from the 
State Marching Contest in 
mid-October. This marked 
the sixth consecutive year 
in which the band earned a 
Divison I rating, and ninth 
out of the last 10 years.

Undefeated during the regular season and post season, 
the LMCS volleyball team picked up their first loss of the 
year in the regional final game—one step away from the 
state tournament.

Winnebago and Worth Counties voted with much of the 
country and state in the general election, as they went for 
Trump and Grassley.
Worth County voted in a new sheriff, as Dan Fank toppled 
Jay Langenbau, and also welcomed a new supervisor, 
as Mark Smeby edged incumbent, Dave Haugen.

Arlington Park added a 
new piece, as volunteers 
assisted Ron Holland 
House moving, put in place 
a soon-to-be “Freedom 
Rock” as a showcase of 
the Veterans Park.
It is anticipated that 
painting will commence 
later this summer, and be 
ready for dedication before 
the fall.

The new Law Enforcement 
Center in Forest City is 
making good progress, and 
shooting for a Spring 2017 
Grand Opening. Sheriff 
Peterson noted that due to 
very competitive bids, an 
unfinished housing area 
for prisoners is now being 
completed.

Dr. Michael Mehlhoff D.D.S. • Dr. Thao Mehlhoff D.D.S
Cosmetic & Family Dentistry • Emergencies • New Patients Welcome

641-592-2200
www.lakemillsdental.com

206 E Main St, Lake Mills, IA 50450
Se habla español

500 Larson Avenue
Lake Mills, IA • 641-592-2282
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